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TO ALL THE MANUFACTURERS THAT MAY BE CONCERNED 
 

 

Technical rule T.124 - Unwillingness to fight 
 

Lausanne, December 24th 2018 

 

The last Congress in Paris decided a new system to avoid the unwillingness to fight (non-

combativity), introducing a new system of penalties with new cards (yellow, red, black) also called 

“P Card”. 

 

it is therefore necessary for this new card to be signaled in the signaling devices and, 

consequently, also on the repetition boards and TV graphics. 

 

it is also necessary that the score by "P Card" is stored by competition software. 

 

The modifications of the devices, softwares and communication protocols are very urgent, the 

systems must work, at least on an experimental basis, for the Junior and Cadets World 

Championships in Torun. 

 

So, all the manufacturers involved please contact the SEMI commission todiscuss the needed 

modifications.  

 

Yours faithfully 

 

President of the SEMI                   COMEX’s Representative at the SEMI  SEMI in charge for the CCQH 

SemenRikhtman JacekBierkowski    Giandomenico Varallo 

 

 

 

  

          

         

 

 


